MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING AND PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2006-2007 BUDGETS 

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MARCH 25, 2006

Present:  Schultz, Martel, Leech                                                    Audience: 50 +/-

Absent:  Parker

Township Clerk, Leech, opened the meeting at 9:05 a.m. following the pledge to the flag.  Motion was made by Schultz, seconded, and passed 3-0 for Leech to chair the meeting in the absence of a supervisor. The public hearing was then opened on the 2006-2007 fiscal year proposed township budgets.

The Fire District Budget was discussed with Fire Chief Stan Dawson present.  The budget was reviewed by page with comments and questions received from the audience.  Subjects of discussion were turnover time on vehicles, replacement of vehicles, use of grants.  No changes to the budget were suggested.

The Ambulance District Budget was discussed with Director Mike Watson present.  The budget was reviewed by page.  Subjects of discussion were the run fees, delinquent taxes, ground care, the back-up ambulance, and replacement of vehicles.  No changes to the budget were suggested.

The Township General Fund was reviewed by cost center.  There was discussion of the Assessor cost center regarding training, mileage and whether the cost center is appropriate for a contract person.  The Police cost center raised questions of salary and authority.  The Road Improvement cost center drew discussion on township road conditions, Township and Road Commission responsibilities, and the need for a plan.

Trustees Martel and Parker are going to be touring township roads in the near future and make recommendations.  Cost centers for Recycling, Various Recreation Facilities, Community Service-Library, and Capital Outlay were discussed briefly.  No changes to the budget were suggested.

The one page State Liquor Fund Budget was reviewed, with the limitations on expenditure of funds noted.

The public hearing closed at 10:12 a.m. and the meeting was recessed until after the annual meeting, reconvening at 11:25 a.m. with Schultz, Leech and Martel present.

Motion was made by Martel, seconded and passed 3-0 by roll call vote to approve the Fire District Budget for the 2006-2007 fiscal year as proposed with a rate of 0.4553 mill 
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for Operations and a rate of 0.5447 mill for Capital Improvements.  Motion was made by Martel, seconded and passed 3-0 by roll call vote to approve the Ambulance District Budget for the 2006-2007 fiscal year as proposed with a rate of 1.2413 mill for Operations and a rate of 0.0087 mill for Capital Improvements.  Motion was made by Schultz, seconded and passed 3-0 by roll call vote to approve the General Fund budget for the 2006-2007 fiscal year as proposed except the cost center for the Township Board, 101-101, be changed to reflect the salaries for the trustees as $6000 as approved by the electors during the Annual Meeting.  Motion by Schultz, seconded and passed 3-0 by roll call vote to approve the State Liquor Fund for the 2006-2007 fiscal year as proposed.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

